
 
 

 
 
 
 

AGM 2016 LD report 
 
This past year since our last AGM, I seem to have spent a lot of time on admin for Cursillo, 
with much updating and re-shuffling of paperwork! As you know, Secretariat spent a day away 
at Stixwould discussing possible amendments to our Weekend programme. That led to 
discussion about the length of the “Way of the Cross” presentation, and amendments to that 
were agreed at our Secretariat meeting just last week. Then followed an audit of all the 
Weekend boxes and equipment, including that of the Rector’s Imp and Palanca Imp, to try to 
share out the problem of storage! This then led to new lists of “Who Has What?” I also asked 
each Group Convenor and Secretariat member to update the manuals associated with their 
post, not least to aid the transfer of information when it comes the time for those holding the 
posts to hand on the baton!  
 

This last month I have tried, myself, to sort out the Lay Director manual before handing it 
over to Sandra! This has reminded me that we have had a long and frustrating time trying to 
update some of our BACC resource leaflets, but at last this seems to be being dealt with. I 
was also reminded that during this last year we have “lost” our West Norfolk reunion group to 
Norwich Cursillo. However, we have also formed a new group, based at Bourne. At present it is 
small but beautiful!  
 

2016 began with a splendid Winter Event, looking at the use of labyrinths as an aid in our 
discipleship journeys. The notion of Pilgrimage has become important to me personally, during 
the last three years, and it was an especial joy to be part of the group who travelled to 
Santiago de Compostela. The post of Lay Director has been a journey of surprises, 
frustrations and obstacles, but also blessing and encouragement, with many special moments 
both experiencing and sharing the love of God in very meaningful ways. When I agreed to take 
on the role you may remember how nervous I was, as I did not see myself as a natural leader. 
That song – “I have heard you calling in the night,” – used to be quite a challenge for me as 
rather a reticent person! However, it was when I realised that it said “I will go Lord, if you 
LEAD me,” and not “if you SEND me,” that I was able to put my hand into the hand of God and 
say “yes!” And of course God has honoured Lincoln Cursillo by accompanying me on the journey, 
enabling me to do all I have needed to do, and to delegate what was truly out of my comfort 
zone or natural abilities! Secretariat meetings have been special in that each member has 
contributed to my journey in ways that have helped me grow as a disciple of Christ. Apart 
from those elected at the same AGM as I was, in 2013, other roles have seen changes in 
personnel, and each member has been unique and valuable.  
 

Yes - the three years have been a blessing for me, and I hope and pray that the love and 
fellowship we feel within Lincoln Cursillo will keep on growing and developing. I apologise for 
the mistakes I have made, but thank you for your ongoing trust and support.  
 

As I hand over to Sandra I would urge her to keep in mind that it is God’s work, and to let Him 
lead her. I know she will!  
 
So let us all journey on together in Cursillo, as we seek to serve the Lord Jesus through 
Prayer, Study and Action!  
 
Ultreya!  Liz 
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Spiritual Directors Report 

It's thanks to ….. 
 

First of all, thanks to all of you who came to the AGM at Woodhall Spa. We began with an 

uplifting Eucharist at which Revd. Bob Barrett presided. Thank you Bob. 
 

The afternoon continued with a Bring & Share lunch which was to say the least very filling! 

Thank you, Cursillistas, for the food we shared, & as usual there was plenty left over.  

Several members made tea & coffee, & washed up afterwards, so thank you to those who  

“did their bit” in the kitchen. Revd Richard Spray brought his guitar & led us in a worship song, 

which was enjoyed by all. 
 

The AGM meeting began, chaired by Liz Lilley for the last time in her current stint as  Lay 

Director. Liz has worked tirelessly during her term of office & we thank her for her great 

contribution to Lincoln Cursillo. Stuart & Lesley Duff stood down from their duties as 

Weekend Reps. They have stored & transported boxes of equipment to & from Cursillo 

weekends, attended Secretariat meetings & more, all as their contribution to our movement. 

Thank you Stuart & Lesley for your hard work. 
 

In the morning of that same Saturday, the team who will staff the weekend of Lincoln Cursillo 

#32 in June, met for the first training day.  That team has been selected under its team 

leader, the Lay Rector, Gillian Padley. Each member was allocated their duties and their 

responsibilities. Lincoln #32 will be held at a new venue since Edward King Centre is no longer 

available. It will be at Bishop Grosseteste University in Lincoln. Thank you to those team 

members for accepting the invitation. The new venue will bring changes & challenges as the 

team deliver the programme in a place where the locations for worship, residence, dining & 

giving the talks are not close together. 
 

All in all that's a lot of thanks & they are well deserved. There are those who I haven't 

mentioned & thanked, but I do thank you & thank God for you all. Lincoln Cursillo is completely 

run by volunteers. This is not at just the Three Day Weekends, but all the events during the 

year, run by Reunion Groups & by the Secretariat. This is part of “our duty & our joy” to serve 

God by serving his people. Cursillo changes lives, it also enhances our lives, physically, mentally 

& spiritually. Cursillo gives a sense of belonging to something greater than our ourselves. 

Cursillo is a gift to individuals, to parish clergy & to Lincoln Diocese. Cursillo surprises people 

with the outpouring of God's love during the Three Day Weekend.   
 

As Cursillistas, we are disciples, so I ask you to pray for the team and for the Pilgrims, in the 

coming weeks. During the weekend itself, from June 17th to 20th, please continue to pray that 

they may experience the love of God in new ways. Pray that they will come to realisation of 

their part in the life of the universal church, to fulfil God's plan for his creation.    
 

Lastly, I pray for you all as members of Lincoln Diocesan Cursillo, as Cursillistas.  

May God be with you & with those whom you love, today & all days. 
 

 As Dickens' “Tiny Tim” says   “God bless us, each and every one.” 

      

     Jeff  

 



  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Winter Event 

 

Once again the day offered by Lincoln Cursillo was both informative and spiritual. Revd Mike 

Burston-Thomas spoke to us about using a Labyrinth. He brought several with him, two were 

large ones that spread over the floor of the hall, one of which we were encouraged to use, 

whilst others were hand held labyrinths that you traced with your finger. 
 

We listened to an explanation of the background and use of a labyrinth which date back to 

medieval times, being found all over Europe. They are constructed by cutting away the ground 

surface to leave turf ridges and shallow trenches, the convoluted pattern of which produces a 

single pathway which leads to the centre of the design. Most were30-60 feet (9-18m) in 

diameter, circular with some square or polygonal examples. Use of them enables meditation, 

maybe to think on a problem or for a closer walk with God. The slow walk along the pathway, 

with stops when so desired, brings a calming of the soul. 
 

There are a few remaining medieval labyrinths over most of the U.K., one being at Alkborough, 

Lincolnshire, at the confluence of the Humber river and the Trent. New ones are being 

constructed in places such as local parks allowing public access and retreat places. 
 

The hand held labyrinth that Mike brought along I found to be a powerful aid to meditation 

too. Using the finger to slowly and gently trace the pathway, allowing your mind to shed itself 

of crowded thoughts, enables God to speak. 

 

Although I had known about labyrinths I hadn't really bothered to dig any deeper, to my 

detriment and am so appreciative of the chance to be properly introduced to this effective 

method of meditation. I am also grateful to Cursillo for yet another chance to deepen my faith 

at the same time as enjoying the fellowship of like minded people. God is indeed good to us. 
 

Angela Simcox 

 

Facebook 

 
 

 

 
Lincoln Cursillo Facebook is a closed Group for members of Lincoln Cursillo. 

If you wish to join the group please contact your Reunion Group Leader or a member of 

the Secretariat and they will pass on the request. 

WANTED 

PILGRIMES 

FOR 

LINCOLN #32 

Know a friend – Ask a friend – Sponsor a friend 



 

Summer Event 

Saturday 25th June 

St. Michael's 

HACKTHORNE 

LINCOLN  LN2 3PQ 

11.45 for 12.00pm- Eucharist 

Followed by LUNCH £6.00 each 

Followed by Social Activities 

EVENSONG AT 4.00pm - Depart 4.30pm 

Please book with Angela Simocox 

0115 8748249 or 07858 246302 

or angelasimcox@yahoo.co.uk 

In the morning in the village hall is  

Lincoln #32 What Next  

Come and join our new Cursilliastas afterwards! 

 

angelasimcox@yahoo.co.uk


  

“CATCH THE VISION” Conference & AGM  

FRIDAY 20 to Sunday 22 MAY 2016 

The Hayes Conference Centre, Swanwick, Alfreton, Derbyshire DE55 1AU  

 ‘CATCH THE VISION’ is the biennial Cursillo Conference primarily  

for all Lay Directors, Spiritual Directors and BACC Reps  

to inspire you through teaching, worship and prayer 

 

The title of the weekend study is ‘KNOW YOURSELF’ and will be led by our 

National Spiritual Director Elect, Rev’d Canon Cynthia Hebden. 

 

Cost:  Full weekend: £160. A non-refundable deposit of £60 

Day Visitor:  £25.00 Includes Lunch and afternoon tea 

Bookings to be received by 18 April.  

For further infomation go to 

 http://www.anglicancursillo.co.uk/information-for-diocese.php 
 

 British Anglican Cursillo Council 
 

The British Anglican Cursillo Council or BACC for short is the overriding council for Cursillo in 

the Anglican Church in the UK.  
 

News and information can be found in their website www.anglicancursillo.co.uk. 
 

They also produce a regular news periodical BACC Pages to inspire, uplift and to keep you up-

to-date with what is going on in Cursillo in the UK. This and past additions can be downloaded 

from the Website. The Autumn 2015 edition is also available from:  

http://www.anglicancursillo.co.uk/BACC%20Pages/bacc_pages_autumn-2015.pdf 

 

If you have Cursillistas near you who does not have access to the internet then why not print 

them a copy. You may find it best to download a copy as a PDF document and then open it up 

using an Adobe Reader. Select Print and choose Booklet and print either Back Side Only or 

Front Side Only before turning the pages over and returning them to the printer feed tray 

and printing the other side.   

 

Cursillo Leaders Workshops 
 

15th – 17th April 2016 at Oblate Centre, Wistaston Hall, Crewe 

30th September – 2nd October at Shallowford House, Stone 

17th- 19th March 2017 at Oblate Centre, Wistaston Hall, Crewe 
 

If you are interested in attending a weekend please contact the BACC Rep Rosemary Spray 

 (see below) and she will make the necessary arrangements. Please don't contact the venue 

directly.  

http://www.anglicancursillo.co.uk/information-for-diocese.php
../Dec%2015/www.anglicancursillo.co.uk
http://www.anglicancursillo.co.uk/BACC%20Pages/bacc_pages_autumn-2015.pdf
http://oblateretreatcentre.org.uk/
http://www.shallowfordhouse.org/
http://oblateretreatcentre.org.uk/


 

ULTREYA GB 2016 YORK 
   Sat 3rd September 2016 

Bookings are now open. 

Please use the booking form available on their website: 

www.yorkcursillo.org 

Please book early, as places are limited to 500 

The cut-off date for applications is 1st August 2016 

 

 

Home  wanted for HP21 & HP22 Printer Cartidges 
 

Mary Dixie has an HP21 and an HP22 printer cartridge. They are brand new but in a defunct 

printer and seeking a good home and be used. If you have a home for them please contact 

Mary on 01778 570580 or mcd95@my.open.ac.uk. 

 

Secretariat 

 

In June 2003 I produced The Imp Sheet #35 and after 13 years have produced 52. This 

means that this issue #85 should be #86. We can only assume that at some time there was an 

issue with the previous issue number!!  But apart from that one of the duties that the editor 

has is to be co-opted onto the Secretariat. I guess after 13 years and using a parliamentary 

term this makes me the Father of the Secretariat!  Numerous faces have come and gone and 

some just keep returning again and again. 

 

We meet four times a year usually, though not always, on a Saturday morning. There’s plenty 

of tea/coffee and biscuits. The other week there was even scones with cream and jam. On the 

serious side there are decisions to be discussed and decided upon but the morning passes 

quickly with the humour and camaraderie that is infectious in Cursillo. Perhaps it’s he, who’s 

really in charge way of easing the loads from our shoulders. Most of the duties of the 

secretariat demand minimal daily activity with some peaking when there is a Weekend or an 

Ultreya. These days with the electronic means of communication a considerable amount of 

work is undertaken by email and all members of the Secretariat are kept up to date with what 

is happening.  The Imp Sheet #35 had the names of 12 Cursillistas who had an email 

addresses!! Now I doubt if there are that number who don’t have an email address. 

 

Before you can be nominated for a post on the Secretariat there has to be a Safeguarding 

Check. This is undertaken outside of the secretariat and only the LD and the Safeguarding 

Officer know that they are taking place. The duties of members of the Secretariat only last 

for 3 years and then the mantel of that post is passed on to someone else. That is if you’re not 

the SD or a co-opted on member!! So if you are interested in taking up one of the posts that 

come available in March each year look out and be ready to volunteer. You won’t regret it. 
 

John Pollard 

http://www.yorkcursillo.org/cursillo-ultreya-gb-2016-in-york/
http://www.yorkcursillo.org/cursillo-ultreya-gb-2016-in-york/
mailto:mcd95@my.open.ac.uk


Palanca 
 

The following Weekends have been sent a Palanca Poster from Lincoln Cursillo.  

Please support them with Palanca prayer. 

Date Cursillo 

31 March-3 

April 
Carlisle #36 

7-10 April Durham #24, Derby #18, Oxford #17 

14-17 April 
Chichester #27, St. Eds and Ips #37, 

 North West Ladies Walk #28M 

21-24 April 
West Yorkshire and the Dales # 4 

Chelmsford #32 

29 April-2 May 
Sheffield #10, LiverpoolC, 

 East Midlands Ladies Walk #17M 

12-15 May St. Albans #7, London #30, St Davids #18 

19-22 May Chester #52 

27-30 May Canterbury #55 

17-20 June Lincoln #32 

7-10 July Ely #31 
C Catholic Church - Cursillos in Christianity 

 M Methodist Church – Walk to Emmaus 
 

 

 The Lincoln Cursillo website: 

http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/  includes 

all the articles in this Imp Sheet which can be 

found in the News & Articles page. 

Items from previous editions can be found in 

the News & Articles Resource page.  

Secretariat 

Lay Dir  Sandra Smith 01469 530065 

Spiritual Dir Jeff Wilson 01652 648687 

Secretary Heather Morton 01472 751954 

Treasurer David Simcox 01158 748249 

 

Conveners for Reunion Groups 

Pre-weekend Marilyn Reeve 01472 824598 Alford Bob Barrett 01507 462135 

Weekend Rep John Scott 01400 272974 Bourne Angela Simcox 01158 748249 

4th Day Rep Angela Simcox 01158 748249 Caythorpe & 

Claypole Libby Mason 01636 627178 
B.A.C.C. Rep Rosemary Spray 01777 816048 

Publicity Susanne Wills 01400 272777 East Wolds John Pollard 01205 822958 

Palanca Rep 

Imp & Webb 

editor 

John Pollard 01205 822958 

Grimsby Kathy Whitlam 01472 871669 

Lawres & 

Lincoln Paul Mabbott 01522 688737 

Safeguarding 

Officer   Kath Wells 01469 531642 
N. Hykeham Hetty Naylor 01522 681984 

Scunthorpe Stuart Duff          01652 652120 

http://www.cumbriacursillo.org.uk/
http://www.durhamcursillo.org.uk/
http://derbycursillo.co.uk/
http://www.oxfordcursillo.co.uk/
http://www.anglicancursillo.co.uk/find-a-cursillo-Chichester.php
http://www.cofesuffolk.org/index.cfm?page=landf.content&cmid=349
http://www.emmaus-walk.org.uk/communities/northwest/
http://cursillowestyorkshire.blogspot.co.uk/p/home.html
http://www.chelmsfordcursillo.com/
http://www.sheffield.anglican.org/cursillo
http://www.liverpool-cursillo.co.uk/
http://www.emmaus-walk.org.uk/communities/east-midlands-region-2/
http://www.stalbanscursillo.com/
http://www.londoncursillo.org.uk/
http://stdavids.churchinwales.org.uk/cursillo-st-davids/
http://www.chestercursillo.org.uk/
http://www.canterburycursillo.org/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/
http://elycursillo.co.uk/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/NewsArticles
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/NewsArticlesResource


Editor:     John Pollard, Top Floor Flat, Station Road, Swineshead, Boston, PE20 3LP 

Tel 01502 822958.  E-Mail:  jjfp240@btinternet.com  

 

 
Polo Shirts and Sweatshirts with Lincoln Anglican Logo can now be purchased through 

Sandra Smith. The final page of this Imp Sheet shows information and an order form. If the 

page is printed a second time on the other side two convenient A5 leaflets can be produced. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lincoln Cursillo Dates 

2016 

9 January 
9.30 for 10.00 

– 12.30 
Secretariat Bailgate Methodist 

16 January 
9.30 for 10.00 – 

3.30 
WINTER EVENT Bailgate Methodist 

5 March 
9.30 for 10.00 

– 12.30 
Secretariat Bailgate Methodist 

12 March 
Lincoln #32 1st Training day St Peter’s Hall 

St Peter’s Church 

Woodhall Spa AGM + ULTREYA 

15 - 17 April CLW weekend Wistaston Hall, Crewe 

14 May Lincoln #32 2nd Training day Bishop Grosseteste 

20-22 May BACC CtV conference and AGM Swanwick 

17 - 20 June Lincoln #32 Bishop Grosseteste 

25 June 

9.30 for 10.00 

- 12.00  
What Next Village Hall & 

St. Michael's 

Hackthorne 11.45 for 12  

– 4.30 
Summer Event 

16 July 
9.30 for 10.00 

– 12.30 
Secretariat Bailgate Methodist 

3 September NATIONAL ULYREYA York 

30 September 

 - 2 October 
CLW weekend 

Shallowford House  

Stone 

8 October 11.00 for 12.00 Ultreya Hibaldstow 

15 October 
9.30 for 10.00 

– 12.30 
Secretariat Bailgate Methodist 

http://bailgatechurch.org/
http://bailgatechurch.org/
http://bailgatechurch.org/
http://lincoln.ourchurchweb.org.uk/woodhallspa/woodhall-spa/page1/
http://lincoln.ourchurchweb.org.uk/woodhallspa/woodhall-spa/page1/
http://lincoln.ourchurchweb.org.uk/woodhallspa/woodhall-spa/page1/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/CLW
http://oblateretreatcentre.org.uk/
http://www.bishopg.ac.uk/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.cct.org.uk/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/LincolnCursillo32
http://www.bishopg.ac.uk/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.owmbygroup.co.uk/parishes/hackthorn.html
http://www.owmbygroup.co.uk/parishes/hackthorn.html
http://www.owmbygroup.co.uk/parishes/hackthorn.html
http://bailgatechurch.org/
http://www.yorkcursillo.org/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/CLW
http://www.shallowfordhouse.org/
http://www.shallowfordhouse.org/
http://www.achurchnearyou.com/hibaldstow-st-hybald/
http://bailgatechurch.org/


P0L0 SHIRTS & SWEATSHIRTS 

 

 
Polo Shirts & Sweatshirts with the Lincoln Anglican Cursillo 

logo are available from Sprint Sports.  

 

To see what is available go to their website: 

http://www.sprintsports.co.uk. 

 

You can choose size and colour to suit your needs and the 

order is not limited to Polo and Sweatshirts 

 

Please note that some times the price shown is VAT free 

but once you click on the price the with VAT can be seen. 

  

The prices quoted are for a total order of a minimum of 25 

items. To achieve this please does not order directly from 

them but through Sandra Smith using the order form, see 

over, which can also be downloaded from: 

http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/Downloads

Lincoln Diocesan Cursillo 

Order form for Sweatshirts/Polo shirts/ 

T-shirts 
 

Name 

 

Address 

 

Tel, 

Email 

Reunion group 

Sweatshirt Drop Shoulder £13.80 

Size colour 

 

 

Polo Shirt 

Style 

Size colour 

 

 

 

To view collections go to 

http://www.sprintsports.co.uk 

 

Sometimes when you first see the item it shows it  

without VAT but once you click on it the price with VAT 

will be shown. The prices are for a minimum order of 25 items. 

To achieve this please do not order directly from them but through 

Sandra Smith. Postage is free for total orders over £150.  

 

Orders with money to Sandra Smith, Owl Lodge, 

North End, Goxhill, North Lines. DN19 7JR 

Tel 01469 530065, Cheques made out to Sandra Smith  

Or email to smithsandra1971@gmail.com 

http://www.sprintsports.co.uk/
http://lincolncursillo.btck.co.uk/Downloads
http://www.sprintsports.co.uk/
mailto:smithsandra1971@gmail.com

